
March 20, 2025 
 
 
Dawn Shepard 
3470 County Road 87 
New Salem, ND 58563 
 
RE:  VOTE NO on HB 1258 
 
Chairman and Members of the Energy & Natural Resources Committee; 
 
Here we go again...the State of North Dakota attempting to take more local control away from the citizens of 
North Dakota in order to help big corporations make larger profits. 
 
What you should be doing is protecting the health and safety of the citizens of the great state of North 
Dakota. 
 
I urge you all to DO THE RIGHT THING and vote NO on HB 1258.                      
 
First of all, taking away setback distance decisions from local authorities for dangerous CO2 pipelines was 
wrong. A short 500 foot setback for anything doesn't even have a justification for it.  
 
Even hunters are required more distance away from homes for reasons of safety for the residents. CO2 
pipelines and electrical transmission should be longer distances than even that for reasons of safety for the 
homeowners/residents of that home. 
 
Having a state "law" of any lump sum setback distance for anything is wrong. Situations vary. Neighborhoods 
vary. Numbers of residents in an area vary. Development needs and desires in a community vary. Land use 
codes written and agreed upon amongst the boards and the residents vary. 
 
What doesn't vary is the fact that all government levels should be putting the health and safety of the public 
first. 
 
What doesn't vary are the resident's legal rights to protect their lives, their families' lives, and their property 
from dangers and health risks of transmission lines (and CO2 pipelines!). 
 
Local authorities work with them to do just that. They do that through local meetings, discussions, research, 
compromises, and local land use standards.  
 
The state doesn't do that. It just looks to the quickest easiest way for another large company to make more 
profits. Their permitting of the CO2 pipeline right through residential areas has proven that.  
 
In doing so in both situations, and in taking away the right to determine setback distances from the local 
authorities - city, county, township - and setting a "one size fits all" setback distance for pipelines and 
transmission lines, the state is violating the rights of home owners to defend and protect their property, their 
lives, their health, and that of their families. 
 
You don't think transmission lines are dangerous?   
 
 
 



The following is from Safe Space Protection Resources: 
https://www.safespaceprotection.com/news-and-info/exposure-to-power-lines-linked-to-cancer/ 
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Members of the Energy & Natural Resources Committee, you were not elected to take away the local 
authority that voters have also put into place in their communities, that ensure that their health and safety 
would be considered when companies bringing harm to them come to their area. Voters want local entities 
and local ordinances to rule.  
 

They do not want the State taking away those rights, or any other rights. This needs to stop right now. It 
needs to stop with this bill. 
 

You were elected to protect and serve the residents of North Dakota. 
 

I urge you to do just that and VOTE NO on HB 1258. 

 
Respectfully, 
 

Dawn Shepard 
 
Dawn Shepard 
New Salem, ND 


